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The Editor 

World Journal of Gastrontestinal Endoscopy 

Baischideng Publishing Co 

Room 1701, 17-Henan Building 

90 Jaffe Road, Wanchai 

Hong Kong, China 

 

Dear Sir 

 

Manuscript number 28976 – Endoscopic assessment and management of sporadic 

duodenal adenoma.   

 

Thank you very much for your review of our paper.  We have revised the paper in 

line with the reviewers comments.  Specifically we have undertaken the following 

changes.   

 

1. The paper has been retitled ‘Endoscopic assessment and management of 

sporadic duodenal adenoma: the results of single centre multi-disciplinary 

management’.  This makes the title more specific and indicates the single 

centre origin of the data.   

2. The indications for upper GI endoscopy (page 6, line 13) have been clarified 

as well as the use of biopsy (page 6, line 14).  Referenced comment had been 

made at the end of the second paragraph on page 6 regarding the use of 

endoscopic ultrasound. 

3.  In the final paragraph on page 6 we have provided more detail around the 

performance of endoscopic interventions. On page 7 the end of paragraph 

one, the use of endoscopic en bloc resection has been clarified.  We have 



added a further paragraph on line 12 page 7 regarding pathological 

management of endoscopic specimens.   

 

We would like to thank the reviewers for their kind comments and we believe that 

the paper is now stronger and we would be very grateful if it could be considered for 

publication in the World Journal of Gastrointestinal Endoscopy.   

 

 

Kind regards 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Jonathan Koea MD FACS FRACS 

Hepatobiliary and General Surgeon 

Waitemata District Health Board.   


